TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING      July  9th, 2024
Board Present             Curt Berg, Chair; Bob Miller & John McGowan Supervisors
STAFF PRESENT         Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Meri McKinney
CALL TO ORDER - Chair Curt Berg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was properly posted on the website and at the Town Hall. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.
Motion by Bob for a consensus approval of last month’s meeting minutes, special meeting minutes, treasurer’s report, and vouchers, seconded by John; minutes, treasurer’s reports, and vouchers approved.
Brandon Meyer appeared before the board. He lives on Holgrem Drive. He wanted approval to use a temporary driveway (easement was granted by his Father-in-Law) while he builds his house and a permanent driveway after the house is built.  He meets the slope grade and will put at least a 18 inch metal culvert in. He is also aware that the erosion control permit will expire by the time he puts in the second driveway and will need to get that renewed. Based on this, John made a motion to approve both driveways and Bob seconded motion.  Both driveways were approved.
John told the board pedestrian signs come in 18 x24 or 12 x 18. Discussion was had on which size to order and where to place. John motioned to buy 12 18 x 24-inch signs to be placed on speed limit signs where available. They will be covered up or taken down, whatever works for the weight limit signs when needed. Bob seconded motion.  Signs approved and John will order signs from the county.
Paul Schomberg asked board if he could put in a 24-foot driveway with an 18-inch culvert at his farm on W3540 Loging Road. John motioned to approve the driveway; Bob seconded motion. Driveway approved.
Gary said there were water drainage problems back on Drectrah Road again. He said that Sid from the county is coming to look at the Culvert by Fox Hollow and he will have him look at Drectrah too when he is in Barre to if he has any ideas. 
Park- John said no word from Scott on the faucets yet.  He will call to check on them.
Clark Van Galder asked the board to look at reinstating large dump day. Board said not for this year but would look at again during budgeting for next year before any decision was made.
Due to the August 13th Election Day, the board meeting will be moved to Tuesday August 6th at 7:00 pm.
Complaints continue to come in from Barre Lane. Options were talked about. Board will look at a parking ordinance on the August agenda.
John made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bob seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:53.
Respectfully submitted, Ann Schlimgen   Clerk – Town of Barre


